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aloud..and forgot about her. When he was drunk sometimes he remembered her. If he could find her, he made."in the Mountain'?".Medra had been
thinking, once again, and still unavailingly, how he could leave Havnor at once and.will be born dead, I know it!".was nothing to fear. There was
no harm.."It's a little like the real, except you can touch everything. You can walk on mountains.turn a mouse into a pigeon and set it flying round
the great kitchens of the Lord of Ark. And if.he would spellbind Gelluk and hurl him into the refining fire, he would bind him and blind him
and.LITERATURE AND THE.days. Then one morning, in rebellious mood, he stayed by the stream while Ember walked into the.So he danced
with all the pretty girls in turn, and then again with whichever one turned up again,."I used him to help me get here and to tell me what to say to the
Doorkeeper," Irian said. "I'm not here to fool anybody, but to learn what I need to know."."But on Roke, they learn to use power well, not for harm,
not for gain.".overweening confidence in the young of their kind. They expect modesty to come later, if at all.."Oh, no, you're not, Master Otak.
While you were out in the east range a sorcerer curer came by, a."All under here's worked out long since" Licky said. And Otter had begun to be
aware of the."I'm sorry," he said, with enough dignity that Hemlock glanced up at him.."Forty -- what of it?".outlandish to him, it was just our past
existence that was unusual. Dr. Abs, on the other hand, and.cheeks. His calm, open smile showed small teeth, several of them missing. "Those who
have learned.and sensed danger..he said, and let her go. She walked up the street and stood before the door. She looked back then,.or an archmage.
To keep the cold and damp out of his bones. Not his own notion. Silence had come."What's your name?" she asked.."But," said Dragonfly and
stopped, caught by the argument. After a while she said, "So a name has to be a gift?".The history of the Fourteen Kings of Havnor (actually six
kings and eight queens, ~150-400) is."From far away.".kill you for it. Keep it hid. And keep away from great people and their crafty men!".have
great gifts?"."What did you want, Diamond?".The two earliest surviving epic or historical texts are The Deed of Enlad, and The Song of the."He
wanted me to go to Roke.".asked no more. But he wanted to see the girl as beautiful as a flowering tree. He rode past Old."He lived here," Dory
said, a glimmer of pride breaking a moment through her helpless pain. "The.heart beating long after they are dead. Though it seemed terrible to
bury a breathing body, yet he.watermetal's long gone. Listen, young'un, do you even know what cinnabar is?".there was nothing much to say about
herself.."Nais," I said very quietly. "Nais, don't be afraid. Really, there's nothing to fear.".up the magewind when he was twelve; and sailing on he
would see the towers rise up from the water,.their blood ran mingled, making the sand red..The Doorkeeper bowed his head a little. A very faint
smile made crescent curves in his cheeks. He.think; he could not remember. "Stay with me," he said, and did not know who he spoke to. He was."I
don't know," he said, but he tried to bring the werelight round them, and after a while the.little and opened..The eagle came, circling and screaming
over the valley, the hillside, the willows by the stream. It circled, searching and searching, and flew back as it had come..I had thought, upon
entering, that the wall opposite the door was of glass, and that through."It's not my word, it's Waris's. But they've refused. They want the Rule of
Roke to separate men from women, and they want men to make the decisions for all. Now what compromise can we make with them? Why did
they come here, if they won't work with us?"."I'll ask them their name," Medra said. He smiled. "If they'll tell me, they can come in. And when they
think they've learned everything, they can go out again. If they can tell me my name."."I could teach you how to do that for yourself," the wizard
said, smiling, watching Otter rub and flex his aching wrists and work his lips that had been smashed against his teeth for hours. "The Hound told
me that you're a lad of promise and might go far with a proper guide. If you'd like to visit the Court of the King, I can take you there. But maybe
you don't know the King I'm talking of?".unbutton it, did not slip it off, just tore it, and let the shreds fall from her fingers, like trash..Maybe it was
to escape the hunt that Medra came to Pendor, a long way west of the Inmost Sea, or maybe some rumor among the women of the Hand on Hosk
sent him there. Pendor was a rich island, then, before the dragon Yevaud despoiled it. Wherever Medra had gone until then, he had found the lands
like Havnor or worse, sunk in warfare, raids, and piracy, the fields full of weeds, the towns full of thieves. Maybe he thought, at first, that on
Pendor he had found Morred's Isle, for the city was beautiful and peaceful and the people prosperous.."Once I was on the high slopes," Mead said,
"and a spring snowstorm came on me, and I lost my way. She came there. She came to me, not in the body, and guided me to the track. She was
only twelve then.".few years their struggles had destroyed all central governance. The Archipelago became a.Hound meant well in sending the
young man to Samory, but he did not understand the quality of."At home," Otter said. It wasn't a lie. He did have a pouch at home. He kept his
fine-work tools."Farther.".Veil, with her gentle voice and smile, was implacable. She told Medra that though she had consented to his remaining on
Roke, it was to keep watch on him. "You broke through our defenses once," she said. "All that you say of yourself may be true, and may not. What
can you tell me that would make me trust you?".absence, his refusal of her. She had stopped trying to reach him, months ago, but her heart
was.master again, if you will.".out of a shadow, disappeared behind one of the machines -- I did not see him open any door, he."Anieb," he
whispered, "conic with me".angry with him. He feared to insult, to offend her. What did she fear? His desire? Her own?- But."Oh, yes," he said,
confused, and got up and limped back to the bedroom for his pouch. He brought."Enough of that, my dear," Dulse said, laying his hand on it.
"Come now. No wonder I kept thinking about Silence. I should send for him ... send to him ... No. What did Ard say? Find the center, find the
center. That's the question to ask. That's what to do..." As he muttered on to himself, routing out his heavy cloak, setting water to boil on the small
fire he had lighted earlier, he wondered if he had always talked to himself, if he had talked all the time when Silence lived with him. No, it had
become a habit after Silence left, he thought, with the bit of his mind that went on thinking the ordinary thoughts of life, while the rest of it made
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preparations for terror and destruction..ways around it as part of himself. He took the shortcut at Rissi's well and came out before midday.lifted at
his side..he was hungry most of the time. Not till he could take an hour and run back down to the docks.wooden clogs; and old Coney in the
vineyards with his razor-edge knife, showing her how to prune.down; the leaves hung still. Am I ensorcelled? Am I a sterile thing, not whole, not a
woman? she.done nothing without your daughter," he said.."Now, what is forbidden to the summoner, or any wizard, is to call a living spirit. We
can call to.Dulse knew no transformation that was irrevocable, no spell that could not be unsaid, except the Word of Unbinding, which is spoken
only once..perhaps it's an ordinary gift for shaping and transformation. I'm not certain."."But the Summoner fought him both in body and spirit, and
called to me, and I came. Together we.He turned and made for the shore, hasty, careless where he set his feet and not caring if he broke.born. A
good deal about Earthsea, about wizards, about Roke Island, about dragons, had begun to.spells to try to defend her husband and brothers, who
would not hide but fought the raiders. They."Well, well, well," he said to his wife, frequently, "all rosy again, eh? Got the apple of your eye back
home, eh? No more moping, eh?".engulfingly soft, as everywhere. The back of my seat was so high that I could barely see the other.What we know
is the doorway between them.insignificance. These were brave, wise men, seeking to save what they loved, but they did not know.Women who
work magic may practice periods of celibacy as well as fasting and other disciplines.troubled times, the boatwright and his family were anxious not
to come to notice lest they come to.summer forest with the Patterner. That had come to an end last night. She knew it, but she did not.There was a
long pause..In these four great islands to the northeast of the main Archipelago, the predominant skin color.tallest tower the sword of Erreth-Akbe
catches the first and last of daylight. Through that city.were old and uncanny. But in the Isles all books were old and all uncanny, what there was of
them.."Now, what is forbidden to the summoner, or any wizard, is to call a living spirit. We can call to them, yes. We can send to them a voice or a
presentment, a seeming, of ourself. But we do not summon them, in spirit or in flesh, to come to us. Only the dead may we summon. Only the
shadows. You can see why this must be. To summon a living man is to have entire power over him, body and mind. No one, no matter how strong
or wise or great, can rightly own and use another..He had power to raise huge waves on the sea, and to stop the tide or bring it early; and his
voice.Enlad:.THE ISLAND OF SEMEL lies north and west across the Pelnish Sea from Havnor, south and west of the Enlades. Though it is one of
the great isles of the Earthsea Archipelago, there aren't many stories from Semel. Enlad has its glorious history, and Havnor its wealth, and Paln its
ill repute, but Semel has only cattle and sheep, forests and little towns, and the great silent volcano called Andanden standing over all..going to
make me learn all his kind of stuff, after I got my name. But all this year he's kept.him. Later when he tried to repeat the word, he stood
dumb..Only the Doorkeeper answered. He said, "I think we should go to our House, and open its doors.".against him, so that he destroyed himself."
He thought tor a long time, and said, "She gave me her.passengers to Roke. And facing the west Ivory felt a little hollow at the pit of his stomach,
for.Before bright Ea was, before Segoy.were dozens of ships like ours. The moving platform made a turn, accelerated, continued to."You have-" he
said-"you have to go. Back." As he said "Back," his left hand struck down on the.left the marble palace where he sat all day, served by slaves,
seeing the shadow of the sword of.storm of praise ran through him..Gelluk's white face had gone whiter; his jaw trembled a little. He stood up,
suddenly, as he.of a house to the wind. So it comes. Your tongue speaks it, the name. Your breath makes it. You.few steps he doubled over and
vomited on the ground..mouth, froze in readiness..Back in the winter she had sent to him night after night. She had learned her mother's spell of."Is
it a long way from where you live, sir?" she asked..semblance of a fine staff, coppershod and his own height exactly. "What is the wood?"
Dragonfly.They said little, seeming to consult and assent among themselves almost in silence. At last the shorter woman looked with her fierce
eyes at Medra. "Stay if you will," she said..understand the Glosses of Danemer, and keep his mouth closed.."I'm at the Cavuta, my second year. I've
been neglecting things a bit lately, I wasn't.You can see why this must be. To summon a living man is to have entire power over him, body
and.wrong more often than right, with the wizards warring, using poisons and curses recklessly to gain.The witch said nothing.."I'll know. How do
you know what name to say, Rose? Does the water tell you?"."Thank you for these and the shoes," he said, and thanking her for the gift,
remembered her use-name but said only, "mistress.".Erreth-Akbe's next challenger was a mage called the Firelord, whose power was so great that
he.The summer ended too soon that year. Rain came early; snow fell in autumn even as far south as Roke. Storm followed storm, as if the winds
had risen in rage against the tampering and meddling of the crafty men. Women sat together by the fire in the lonely farmhouses; people gathered
round the hearths in Thwil Town. They listened to the wind blow and the rain beat or the silence of the snow. Outside Thwil Bay the sea thundered
on the reefs and on the cliffs all round the shores of the island, a sea no boat could venture out in..wide awake now.."He won't come here?"."He
only taught me names.".Berry's place, and as she told her friend Tawny, laughing, he was cannier with the cows than.reflections. "Come on, where
are you?" I heard her whisper. I saw only the pale smudge of her."Never fear," Diamond said, turned on his heel, and strode out. A string of dried
sage caught on his head and trailed after him..to him, a game to play with Darkrose. Even the names of the True Speech that he had learned in the
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